August 17, 2018

Mayor & Council #1 Centennial Square, Victoria, BC.

Dear Mayor and Council:

CALUC Comment on Revised Application for 2330 Government Street

On Nov. 20th, 2017, the Burnside Gorge Land Use Committee (BGLUC) hosted a CALUC community meeting that was advertised to discuss the Vancouver Island Brewing Company proposal to rezone 2330 Government Street from M-G Government light Industrial 2 to site specific zoning for a lounge endorsement.

The proposal has been revised to change the seating capacity for a lounge endorsement from an original 24 seat lounge / tasting room to 61 persons on Level 1 and a capacity for 25 persons on Level 2 The existing building will not change externally. Proposed brewery contains an area for retail liquor sales.

There are no changes from the original designated parking spaces with additional weekend spaces. The BG CALUC supports any parking variance that may be required.

After reviewing the revised plans dated 18/08/14 the Burnside Gorge LUC sees no requirement hold a second community meeting.

This is to advise that the BGLUC fully supports this Development Proposal. We feel the proposed modest changes will further enhance the commercial and social fabric of the immediate neighbourhood.

Respectfully,

Avery Stetski

Land Use Committee Chair, Burnside Gorge Community Association

CC: Sustainable Planning and Community Development Department Alison Duke - Vancouver Island Brewing Company